



ADCOTE MATRIX ECHO

216

15 MARCH 2024



DEALING WITH PRESCHOOLERS BEHAVIOUR PROBLEM

MESSAGE FROM MS ADRINNA (HEAD OF PRESCHOOL)

We are into the 3rd month of schooling and we can see our preschoolers are well settled in and are aware that preschool is now part of their daily lives.

As children get comfortable, the school setting becomes their second home and the teachers are no longer their stranger and this is where they will test their boundaries by misbehaving.

However certain behaviour in young children are ageappropriate and shouldn't be immediately attributed to malice or poor temperament and we don't have to fuss about it.

Misbehaviour happens when children lack sleep, hungry, feeling rejected or unloved, and lack of confident or are discouraged

So Parents fret not!

It's natural to find your child's behaviour challenging at times. Understand the reasons behind your child's behavior so that you can deal with it effectively. Give your children love, encouragement, and approval, as these reinforce good behavior.

Change schedules to develop good health habits if misbehaviour is due to tiredness, and use more encouraging words and fewer "put-downs" if it results from lack of confidence.

Love your child as they are and separate the child from the behavior, love the child but reject the behavior. Set rules and it is very important that you are consistent with it and ensure age-appropriate consequences. Avoid punishing your child with physical discipline (e.g. smacking), shouting or isolation as it can be harmful. It is easier to prevent misbehaviour than it is to deal with it afterwards. You need a plan in order to prevent problems. Here are some suggestions from an article that I think would be very helpful "control your own behaviour first":

Ask yourself -

- Do I use more "do's " than "don'ts"?
- Are my rules reasonable?
- Am I consistent in enforcing rules?
- Do I make it easy for my child to behave well?
- Do I let my child make choices?
- Do I give a few minutes' warning before stopping play?
- Do I provide interesting play things

Young children's behaviour is a reflection of their state of mind. Sometimes their misbehaviour may not necessarily mean they are resorting to it willingly. As a parent, it is up to us to find out the root cause of such behavior and correct it during the early stages. After all, your children need you the most when they are fighting with their emotions.

INTERNATIONAL WOMEN'S DAY CELEBRATION

The International Women's Day celebration, held on March 8, 2024, was filled with excitement. Children performed for their mothers and grandmothers, and they also spent time creating hairbands that their children wore for them. Finally, they enjoyed a simple breakfast prepared by the school. The event unfolded smoothly, fostering a sense of togetherness among the children, mothers, and grandmothers.









CONGRATULATIONS TO GANDHI HOUSE

Overall Sports Day CHAMPION of 2024































Celebrating Success: Chinese Lunar New Year Charity Sales

We are thrilled to share the resounding success of our recent Chinese Lunar New Year Charity Sales held on 7th February 2024. This event marked a significant milestone for our school, ADCOTE-MATRIX INTERNATIONAL SCHOOL, as we embarked on a journey of gratitude, dedication, and contribution to society.

Under the vibrant theme of gratitude, we came together as a community to honor the invaluable contributions of our elderly. While the Chinese New Year is traditionally a time for family reunions, we also recognized those who may not have loved ones to celebrate with, particularly the residents of the Sikamat Old Folk Home in Seremban. Their dedication to society deserves acknowledgment and appreciation, and we were determined to make a difference in their lives.

With this noble objective in mind, our dedicated committee rallied our students to channel their creativity into crafting various products for sale. From CNY hair bands to paper fortune cookies, each item was a labor of love and a symbol of our commitment to giving back. Students eagerly participated in workshops, honing their skills while imbuing each creation with a sense of purpose. But the generosity didn't stop there. We were privileged to have a group of Korean students volunteer their talents, captivating our audience with mesmerizing dances and aiding in our fundraising efforts. Their support added an extra layer of excitement and enthusiasm to the event.

Furthermore, we are incredibly grateful for the unwavering support of our Parent-Teacher Association, who generously sponsored all the food for the charity sales. Their contribution ensured that our event was not only successful but also memorable for all who attended.

The culmination of our efforts resulted in an astounding total fund collection of approximately RM 5000! This remarkable achievement speaks volumes about the compassion and generosity of our school community. And it was with immense pride that we presented a mock cheque to the Vice President and Treasurer of the Sikamat Old Folk Home on 14th March 2024. The presence of our esteemed school leaders, Mr. Wayne, Mr. Nicholas, and Dr. Jack, added to the significance of the occasion.

As we reflect on this momentous event, let us cherish the lessons learned and the bonds strengthened. Together, we have demonstrated the power of unity and compassion, making a tangible difference in the lives of others.

Thank you to everyone who contributed to the success of our Chinese Lunar New Year Charity Sales. Your dedication and generosity exemplify the spirit of our school community, and we look forward to many more impactful initiatives in the future.













Paper cutting

Cream glue goo card in making

Dragon origami

Chopsticks with air clay

Yee Sang for opening











Air clay with cny theme

Chinese knot in making

Twist stick flower booth

The Form 5 graduation ceremony for the 2023 cohort marked a poignant moment of celebration and reflection for our school community. This year's graduating class has truly exemplified the essence of excellence and leadership, leaving an indelible mark on our institution through their remarkable contributions.

MPS CLASS of 2023

Throughout their academic journey, these outstanding graduates have demonstrated exceptional dedication, resilience, and passion in every endeavor they pursued. Whether it was in the classroom, on the sports field, or in extracurricular activities, they consistently set the bar high and inspired their peers to strive for greatness.

Beyond their academic achievements, this batch of graduates has made invaluable contributions to the school community. They have volunteered countless hours in service projects, organized impactful events, and shown unwavering support for their fellow students. Their leadership and spirit of camaraderie have fostered a sense of belonging and unity among students, teachers, and staff alike.



Congratulations again Tan Ee Va, Valedictorian 2023. The true embodiment of "Nulli Secunda".



One last heart warming performance by our talented graduates. We will definitely miss you.



Syafinas (F5M 2023) hugging her mum tightly to show gratitude.





Graduate Class of 2023, "United, here we stand." Wishing you all the best in bringing the spirit of Nulli Secunda from the East to the west and everywhere else you go!



As they embark on the next chapter of their lives, we are confident that the lessons they have learned and the relationships they have forged here will serve as a strong foundation for their future success. We are immensely proud of these graduates and grateful for the positive impact they have had on our school community. Last but not least, thank you dear parents for your unwavering support. Congratulations to the Class of 2023! Till we meet again!

"POSITIVE PARENTING: A BLUEPRINT" BY DR JACK CHOU



Join our enlightening session 'Positive Parenting: A Blueprint,' presented by Dr Jack Chou, the Campus Principal at Adcote Matrix Malaysia. Explore the art of nurturing, guiding, and empowering your children with positivity.

Date: 16th March 2024, Saturday

Time : 9 a.m. to 10 a.m.

Venue: In the school. As the event approaches, we shall

notify you with the precise event room location.

Secure your place now! You can access the registration for the event by scanning the QR code on the promotional poster or by visiting the following link: https://matrixschools.edu.my/positive-parenting/.

Hope to see you at the event!

WHOLE SCHOOL OPEN DAY

We are pleased to inform that our forthcoming whole school Open Day is scheduled for 16th March 2024, from 10 a.m. to 1 p.m. Should you know of any friends in search of a good school for their children, or simply wishing to learn more about our institution, we would greatly appreciate your assistance in sharing this information about our Open Day.

Attendees will have the opportunity to interact directly with our Campus Principal and the Senior Leadership Team. This interaction will offer invaluable insights into how our educational programmes, pastoral support, and a diverse range of co-curricular activities can help foster the holistic development of our students.

Registration for the Open Day can be made either by visiting this link: https://matrixschools.edu.my/open-day/, or by scanning the QR code on the promotional poster.

